[image: image1.jpg]


[image: image2.emf] 


[image: image3.png]UNIVERSITY

of
CATLTFORNIA





[image: image4.emf]



State Record Books 

      State Record Books will be judged on Sat. August 26th.  If you have judged at the Sectional level, you can judge at the 
state.  Books that win at the Sectional level are sent on to be judged at the state level.   
 

Achievement Night
      Achievement Night is scheduled for Sat. September 23rd.  Mark your calendars!!!!  It will be held at the Bloomington Christian School in Bloomington – the same place we had County Field Day this year.  

Jaimie Pettey Memorial                   4-H Scholarship 

      Mrs. Pettey is extending the Jaimie Pettey Scholarship deadline.  If you are graduating from High School and are planning on going into any field of Agriculture, you can apply for this scholarship.  Please request a scholarship application from Cheryl at the 4-H office.  Applications need to be received by August 1st.

San Bernardino County         Memory Book 

      We are excited about our 1st ever San Bernardino County Memory book.  Gayle Champlin is heading up a Journalism project which will put this book together.    Gayle would appreciate anyone taking pictures at county events that can be included in the book. The first meeting will be Tuesday Aug. 8th at 6:00pm in the county office. Any regular member may attend and be part of this project. You can contact Gayle with any questions at (909) 877-0037.   


 Rural Youth Loans 

    With our 4-H year beginning and many youth planning their projects for this upcoming year, you may be interested in the following information.  Please call the 4-H office if you would like a pamphlet with more information. 

       The US Department of Agriculture’s Farm Service Agency makes operating loans to individual rural youths age 10 through 20 to establish and operate income-producing projects.  These projects must be of modest size and be initiated, developed and carried out by rural youths participating in 4-H clubs, FFA, or a similar organization, or with a vocational teacher or county extension agent. 

     The project must be an organized and supervised program of work.  It must be planned and operated with the assistance of the organization advisor, produce sufficient income to repay the loan and provide the youth with practical business and educational experience.   

State Leaders Forum

       “4-H Leadership 101”, sponsored by the South Section, will be held at Asilor Conference Center near Monterey on November 17-19. Early bird registration for the conference is due August 1st. Forms and more information can be found at: http://www.ss4h.org/SLF2006/index.htm 
New 4-H Policy

        In response to counties, the Statewide  4-H policy Advisor Committee developed Guidelines for Parent and Adult Behavior. The guide can be used by counties or they can choose to implement stricter guidelines. Please take a moment to read the following policy. If you have any questions or would like further information you can get it at: http://www.ca4h.org/4hresource/updates/attach/Parent_Adult_Guidelines_07_1

0_06.doc 

Parent/Adult Behavior Guidelines

The California 4-H Youth Development Program strives to provide quality leadership for youth participating in 4-H programs, events, and activities. The opportunity to work with youth is a privileged position of trust that should be held only by those who are willing to demonstrate behaviors that fulfill this trust. Parents and adults helping in the 4-H Youth Development Program are expected to:

1. Treat others in a courteous, respectful manner demonstrating ethical behaviors appropriate to a positive role model for youth.

2. Abide by policies and guidelines of the California 4-H Youth Development Program state and county 4-H programs.

3. Obey all laws of the locality, state, and nation, including those related to use of illegal substances, or use of firearms.

4. Recognize that verbal, sexual, physical abuse, and/or neglect of youth is unacceptable either within or outside the

4-H Youth Development Program. 

5. Treat animals humanely and teach 4-H youth to provide appropriate animal care.

6. Operate machinery, vehicles, and other equipment in a safe and responsible manner, and only with a valid operator’s license and the legally required insurance coverage.

7. Handle fundraising and finances in an ethical manner according to the policies and guidelines of the 4-H Youth Development Program.

8. Do not consume alcohol while responsible for youth in 4-H activities nor allow 4-H youth participants under your supervision to consume alcohol or illegal substances.

9. Deliver your child on time for events and meetings, and pick-up at the agreed upon time.

10. Avoid the use of obscene, impolite, and/or discriminatory language at any 4-H activity or where youth are present.

Consequences

Parents and adults participating with the California 4-H Youth Development Program are expected to abide by these guidelines.   If parents and/or adults do not follow these guidelines, they may be barred or censored from attending 4-H activities. These guidelines are issued by the State 4-H Office. Please note that counties may have stricter standards of behavior. 

Parents and adults helping in the 4-H Youth Development Program are encouraged to:

11. Be respectful of youth and adult leaders, the lesson plan and the leadership. Allow leaders to lead.

12. Attend meetings and participate in activities and events. 4-H is more than just a drop-off program.

13. Support your child’s efforts by providing resources and supplies for projects.

14. Follow through when you volunteer.

15. Keep your expectations open; true knowledge and life skills take time to develop.

16. Provide encouragement and support, and allow your child to experience the process of 4-H, no matter the outcome. Encourage children to do their best, not to be better than someone else.

17. Respect youth ownership of projects. Allow your child to do his/her own project.

18. Encourage your child to focus on the positive in the experience or situation and turn away from emphasis on competition.

19. Allow your child to make mistakes, thereby fostering learning through correcting the mistake.

20. Observe a “cool off” time before presenting constructive criticism to a child after any competitive situation.

21. Mentor a child who is not your own. We tend to act differently with other people’s children.

22. Avoid intruding on your child's 4-H achievements. Consider completing the process to become an appointed 4-H volunteer so you can develop your own 4-H experience.

events.  We are very grateful to the Apple Valley Rattlers Club for doing a great job on the decorations and food for the reception.





Open Enrollment


      San Bernardino County is pleased to announce that we are now accepting enrollment all year. Existing members must have their enrollment in by September 12.


County Record Books 


      Our County record books are due to the 4-H Office no later than Tuesday, August 1st.  Since we will be having our judging day on Sat. August 5th, we will not accept any late books, so be sure to make arrangements to have them turned in by 3:00 pm on Tuesday August 1st.  We need to have 1 judge per 3 books turned in from each club.  Anyone can be a judge at our county level – just be sure to come for the orientation held just before judging and let your Community Leader know you are interested in being a judge.  A continental breakfast and lunch are provided to everyone – no youth are allowed on this day.   �



































Mark Your Calendar 


July 25 – Sectional Record Books


	 due to 4-H Office


July 29 – Sectional Record Book Judging


August 1 – County Record Books due to 4-H Office


August 1 – Jaimie Pettey Scholarship Due to 4-H Office


August 5 – County Record Book Judging


August 10-13 – State Leadership Conference @ San Diego


August 26 – State Record Book Judging


September 12 - Existing members' enrollment is due.


September 23 - Achievement Night.
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On Tuesday, July 11th at our county council meeting we had an introduction and reception for our new 2006-2007 All-Star Team.  Coming back for their second year is Octavia Conver and Ashley Bryant along with our newest All-Star Ashley Trammell.  This team is already busy with planning county
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